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School Council 

Our school council elections took place on Friday last week. We 
were incredibly pleased that so many children were keen to 
take on this role in school and were amazed by the fantastic 
speeches they had prepared to share with their class. A huge 

thank you and well done to everyone who put themselves  
forward for the role!  

 
Following the class elections, we are very pleased to introduce 

you to our school council for 2023/24. 

Year 1: Ariana and Alana    Year 2: Zofia and Caleb 

Year 3: Lincoln and Connie     Year 4: Emmeline and Matthew 

 Year 5: Shaurya and Sofia     Year 6: Matthew and Seb 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Although our school council is made up of members from Year 
1 to Year 6, we still want to ensure the voices of our Early Years 

pupils are heard. Therefore, our Year 5 and Year 6 school  
council representatives will be visiting Nursery and Reception 

classes  before their meetings to gather their ideas for projects 
and school developments. 

 
We look forward to the seeing the positive impact of their                                   

decision-making and projects across school this year! 

Stars of the Week 

Our stars of the week for last week are:  

Nursery: Oliver and Penelope    Class 1: Anna     

Class 2: Avni      Class 3: Wren     Class 4: Isla      

Class 5: Zofia   Class 6: Penny    Class 7: Seb    Class 8: Ella 

Class 9: Jacob   Class 10: Luca  Class 11: James   

Class 12: Tia    Class 13: Jack   Class 14: Lucy 

School Award: Naia 

PE Kit 

At Wynyard, PE and outdoor activities are a high priority and we give 
children as many opportunities as we can to be active and learn new 
skills.  It is really important that children have their PE kits in school 
every day, as they may get additional opportunities across the week.   

We have noticed that not all children have returned to school with 
their PE kits.  This should consist of plain navy shorts,  a red t-shirt and 
black plimsols.  Children may also bring a jumper or hoodie and a pair 
of dark coloured tracksuit bottoms for outdoor PE sessions.  Please 
make sure all pieces of uniform, including PE kit, are clearly labelled 
with your child’s name. 

As a reward for bringing in the correct PE kit, all children who have 
their kit in school already and those who bring them to school by the 
end of this week will receive 5 dojo rewards! 

Forest Schools 

On Wednesday, Year 3 will be taking part in an educational forest 
school lesson led by our forest school leader, Chris. Please ensure chil-
dren wear suitable clothing and footwear for the weather and bring a 

waterproof coat. We also ask that any long hair is tied back for this 
session. 

Reading Books 

Reading is very close to our heart at Wynyard and we want to make 
sure children get the opportunity to read as often as possible.  We 

have made some changes to the way we use reading records this year.  
If your child reads with an adult in school, they will have a stamp in 

their reading record to indicate this.  At the end of a half-term, teach-
ers will provide a short update on your child’s progress in reading in 

the reading record.   

Please continue to sign the reading record when you have heard your 
child read at home.  Please ensure your child has their reading record 

at school every day. 

Waterproof Coats 

As the weather starts to turn more autumnal, please can 
you make sure all children bring an appropriate coat,     

preferably waterproof, to school daily.  Children do take 
part in activities outside wherever possible so an outdoor 

coat everyday is essential.  

Year 4 Guitar Club 

Unfortunately, due to unforeseen circumstances, Year 4 
Guitar Club will be changed to Multi-skills Club this week.   

We understand not all children may want to continue with 
this club due to the change.  Please let the school office 

know if your child no longer wants their space.  

Well done to them all! 

Changes to Contact Details 

If there have been any changes to key contact details, including 
phone numbers and emails, since you filled in a data pack for 
your child, please contact the school office to ensure we have 

the most up to date information. 


